OXFORDSHIRE HOCKEY UMPIRES ASSOCIATION
COMMITTEE MEETING

2nd FEBRUARY 2012, 7.30pm

OUP SPORTS & SOCIAL CLUB, JORDAN HILL, OXFORD

MINUTES
PRESENT: Sarah Jones, Andy Gwinn, Ashley Hurden, Ben Bennett, JJ Jeczelik.
1. APOLOGIES: Steve Curnock, Lesley Potter.
2. PREVIOUS MINUTES: These were approved and there were no matters arising.
3. NEW TREASURER: Leanne has declined the position. We need to recruit new committee members. Key roles are treasurer, mid-week appointments secretary and web master. It was decided to direct mail members informing them of the situation. ASHLEY TO DO ITEM ON WEBSITE, JJ TO ENDORSE LETTER FOR DIRECT MAIL. 

4. WEBSITE.      a) Appointment of Web Master. To be included in above correspondence.
b) Annual review of website with Tex Solutions. After several attempts there has still been no response from Tex solutions regarding a review.
c) Payment of joint (BBO/3A) expenses/subscriptions. Adaptations to the website are still to be discussed with Tex when a meeting is arranged.
d) Arrange Web Users Instruction session. It was suggested that this could be arranged to coincide with a Summer league evening and an invite should go out to all members that may be interested in helping.
e) Loading/maintenance of fixtures on website. Another adaptation needed to website to improve the function.

There was concern over the lack of contact with Tex Solutions after attempted contact by email and phone has failed. Suggested to ask Bridget if she could assist in this matter. JJ TO CONTACT BRIDGET.

5. TREASURERS REPORT. There are just 12 subscriptions outstanding and all invoices are paid are to date. At present we get no financial benefit from the BBO/3A appointments and future negotiations are proposed with Trysports League to get some assistance with website expenses.
6. MEMBERSHIP REPORT. There are 2 new members from Thame Club for whom we have no contact details. BEN WILL FOLLOW THIS UP.
7. APPOINTMENTS.        
a) Report on current position. Several umpires are unavailable at present due to injury and holidays so Bucks will be approached for assistance as well as using Berks umpires when necessary. The mid-week system is thriving. 
b) Appointment secretary – mid-week/non-BBO, for next season. Appeal to be included in letter to members.
c) Procedures regarding requests for umpires. At present this goes through Ashley.
d) Appointments to Vase/Vets games – information from South. There has been some confusion over appointments to these games. SARAH TO ASK SOUTH TO CLARIFY SITUATION.
     8. COACHING. 

a) Assessments/coaching carried out. The following have been assessed and awarded   their Level 1: Dave Clark, Ollie Gardner, Mike Corran, Tim Dudgeon, Laura Scragg. There some ready for assessment and 1 candidate is still to do the exam.

b) Use of Level 2 Umpires for assessments. Andy has produced ‘Criteria to Aid Assessment’ to assist those assessing umpires for level 1 and as level 2 umpires are permitted to assess to this level it is proposed to ask them to help out.
c) Course deposits. For ease of accounting should we change to a flat fee of £75? At present there are 10 – 20 deposits being held which makes accounting difficult. Ashley proposed that we refund all deposits and charge a flat fee of £75 for future courses. ASHLEY WILL CHECK OVER FIGURES FOR DECISSION AT NEXT MEETING.
d) Rover Tournament – Sunday 15th April. This has been changed to Saturday 14th April and, unfortunately, Andy is not available. 
9. YOUNG UMPIRES REPORT. None
10. 5 YEAR PLAN. Follow up on last meetings discussion. Lesley has volunteered to look into Facebook/Twitter.
11. OHA MATTERS. None.
12. SOUTH MATTERS. None.
13. KIT/EQUIPMENT. The Tempest system seems to be working well.
14. CORRESPONDENCE. Andy has received a complaint regarding an umpire and is            following up.
15. AOB. None.
16. Date of AGM. Last year was Wednesday June 8th.  Arranged for THURSDAY JUNE 14th. Room has been booked.
    17. Date of next committee meeting. THURSDAY MARCH 22nd.
